

# CORONADO MAINLAND SHUFFLEBOARD CLUB

## General Meeting Minutes

December 6, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 10:00am.

There was a moment of silence to honor John Fortini.

### Pledge of Allegiance

Present were Stan Williamson, Tony Angelo, Anne Rader, Zak Wonson, Dennis Buelk and Charlie Jones. Bonnie Radke was absent.

Zak Wonson read the minutes of November 1, 2025 meeting. The minutes were accepted.

Anne Rader gave the Treasurer's Report noting the bank balance is \$5,218. \$1,761 of that balance is sponsorship money. The report was accepted.

### Unfinished Business:

Zak Wonson gave an update on the Civic Center renovation and the upcoming Cue House renovation. No date has been set for work on the Cue House.

Zak gave an update on court refinishing. The City has issued a P.O. for the work which will happen in January. The courts may have to be closed briefly while the paint cures for 72 hours.

Rooster Problem – We are counting on Go Juice to stop feeding the roosters. No update on removal by City.

New Refrigerator – Tony reported that the new larger refrigerator is working great and he greatly appreciates all the water donations. The old refrigerator was given to the Deland club and they are very happy with it.

### New Business:

Zak stated that a committee needs to be formed to prepare courts and clean up after for State AM TOC, March 30-Apr. 1 and for Tournament help in general. Chris Inga will be the director and CMS will provide support.

Report from Nominating Committee – Arlene Jabaut is negotiating with several people for roles on the Board next year. More information to follow.

Thank you gift for Mike Beal – It was discussed and all agreed to present Mike with a gift card at the next tournament. Zak will purchase the card.

Playing Clinics – We will hold playing clinics for all levels on January 13 and February 12 at 1:30pm. Zak and Stan will organize.

Tony has volunteered to head a marketing committee to bring in new members. More to come on this.

Tim Pergrem, on behalf of the Euchre group, requested \$50 for a tournament they are hosting. It was voted and approved to give them \$50.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25am

Respectfully submitted,

Zak Wonson, Secretary